March 10th 1925

Dr Robt. Dickson Little Silver New Jersey

Dear Sir:

Your letter of February 10th addressed to the editor of The Dearborn Independent has been referred to the writer since the editor has been away for sometime.

We certainly appreciate the information you gave us with reference to John Wilkes Booth. We are planning on a series of articles on the same subject, in which you will undoubtedly be much interested.

Very truly yours

THE DEARBORN PUBLISHING CO

Business Manager

Black

FLB/L